October 27, 2011

Mr. Joel Lynch

National Park Service
1849 C Street, NW

Washington, DC  20240

Re:  Proposed National Competitive Grant Program

Dear Mr. Lynch:

Thank you for this opportunity to comment on the proposed National Competitive Grant program that plans to utilize part of the Stateside portion of the LWCF annual allocation.  We applaud the efforts of Secretary Salazar and the Department of the Interior to get out and visit the states through the various listening tours and other meetings held over the past two years.  While the visits were important and we appreciate the opportunity to interact with the department there seems to be a breakdown in communications between the Department and the states, especially with the State Liaison Officers and the managers of the LWCF programs.  Here in South Carolina, notification of Interior’s requests and activities were sent to the SC Department of Natural Resources, which is not a cabinet agency and does not administer the LWCF program, and we only found out about AGO announcements and proposed projects through press releases, leaving us unprepared to address questions from our Governor’s office, our recreation partners and the press.  As you continue to refine the proposed Competitive Grant program, I hope that communication will be improved and that the SC Department of Parks, Recreation & Tourism, as a cabinet agency and the administering agency of the LWCF program, is your primary contact for questions and information.
Due to the miscommunications involving the Great American Outdoors activities and the Competitive Grant program, we are concerned about the two projects highlighted in Secretary Salazar’s press release on October 20th.  We had no knowledge that these projects were being submitted, and are not sure if they are appropriate for our state LWCF program.  Will these projects be expected to compete for the Competitive Grants, or are they to be given special consideration for other funding?  Any additional information you can give us will be greatly appreciated.
As for the proposed Competitive Grant program, I remain concerned that this new program will take funding away from the Stateside LWCF Grants Program, which has been seriously underfunded for many years now.  South Carolina’s LWCF allocation over the past six years has averaged only $462,000, which makes barely a dent in our outstanding recreational need.  We regularly receive over $10 million in LWCF grant 
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requests each year, but can only make one or two awards at the current funding level.  We support full funding for Stateside and believe that each state can best determine how to spend these funds to meet their outdoor recreational needs.  We think it is more appropriate to fund the Competitive Grant program out of the Federal portion of the LWCF, since the funding criteria will reflect Federal goals, and not necessarily each state’s goals.  But to take away any of the Stateside funding without a substantial increase in the total Stateside allocation is undesirable to us.
If the Competitive Grant program does take place, we would ask that you be considerate of the small and rural states when defining what makes up a “metropolitan area” or an “area of significant population density”, since the draft proposal indicates that the scoring process will place great emphasis on projects in these areas.  South Carolina’s total population is only 4.6 million and our major urban areas average 125,000 people.  By comparison, the closest nationally-defined Metropolitan Statistical Area to us is Charlotte, NC, with over 731,000 people, and the top-ranked MSA is New York City, with over 8 million people.  For South Carolina to be competitive, we must be allowed to define our own metropolitan areas and areas of significant population.
There are still many details to be worked out on the proposed program, and again, open communication with the SLOs and the state LWCF programs is imperative if this is to be a success for all involved.  We support the slate of candidates submitted by NASORLO to participate in the workgroup and know that they will highlight the states’ needs that should be reflected in the program’s criteria.  
Thank you for your continued efforts to support outdoor recreation in the states.  If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to email me at pgaines@scprt.com, or call me at (803) 734-0345.

Sincerely,

Phil Gaines

Director S.C. State Parks 
SLO

